
From: Paul, Kevin <Kevin.Paul@admin.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/23/2015 1:25:15 PM
Subject: RE: Clarification Memo to Executive Oreder 2015-27

Thanks, Holly.
 
From: Pisarik, Holly 
 
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2015 1:18 PM
 
To: Paul, Kevin; Aydlette, Kim
 
Subject: Clarification Memo to Executive Oreder 2015-27
 
Kevin,  As discussed, please find attached a clarifying memo.  Please let me know if you have questions.  Thanks, Holly
 
 
Holly G. Pisarik
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-8465 C: 803-322-6255
 
 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it contain information from the South Carolina Department of Administration which may be 
confidential or privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you should not 
disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from your 
system and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this e-mail are 
solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the South Carolina Department of Administration.
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